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LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON PERINATAL CARE AND 
PREVENTION OF INFANT MORTALITY
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81701298588    Phone: 602- 333- 0032    Conference code: 695902

January 21,2021
Attendees: Dr. Scott Barrilleaux, Dr. Rodney Wise, Amy Zapata, Leslie Lewis, 

Dr. Joseph Biggio, Dr. Steve Spedale 
Guests: 
Karis Schoellmann, Keshia Holmes, Tisha Reed, Lisa Norman, Rachelle Boudreaux, Dr. Veronica Gillispie- Bell, Dionka Pierce, Lakeisha Davis, Sara Dickerson, Dr. Peggy Honore, Martha Hennegan, Rodney Wise, Amy Ladley, Ashley Politz, Amanda Dumas, Amanda Brunson, Shavia Scott, Lacey Gero, Kayla Bruce, Dr. Lyn Kieltyka, Renee Antoine, Courtney Styres, Madeleine De Grange, Rosi Trichilo-Lucas, Rachel Hyde, Berkley Durbin, Rachel Purgatory, Matthew Wallace, Cheri Johnson
Review/Approval of Previous Meeting Notes 
· Without a quorum present, previous meeting notes could not be approved

Medicaid RFP-
· A white paper regarding feedback on the Medicaid RFP (drafted by an adhoc Commission task group) was submitted to Medicaid on behalf of the Commission. Prior to submission, the document was shared with all members for comment and additional feedback. The Commission will vote to formally adopt the document when there is a quorum
· Amanda Dumas reported that Medicaid is still going through the feedback. 
2021 Priorities and Workgroups

· Workgroups are being established to work through and address the Commission’s priorities for the year. These are the Mental Health Workgroup, the Post-Partum Workgroup, and the Telehealth/Telemedicine Workgroup. A handout outlining the Perinatal Commission’s current Subgroups and the new Workgroups with their charge was distributed. 
· Member were asked to volunteer for at least one of the 3 new workgroups, and submit their choices in to Karis within two weeks, or can be assigned where needed. Other stakeholders will also be asked to join, and/or can volunteer. 
· Each workgroup will be lead/co-lead by a Commission member.

Regular Updates/Follow-up from Perinatal Commission authorized projects 

· Louisiana Perinatal Quality Collaborative (LaPQC)- 
· The LaPQC Perinatal- Neonatal Quality Improvement Conference was recently held, a 2-day Virtual Conference with over 300 attendees (nationally and locally)  
· LaPQC staff are currently following-up with hospital teams, via virtual chatter chats

· Opioid Pilot project –NOWS 

· The Eat, Sleep, Console (ESC) training was conducted. ESC is an evidence-based method of care that helps new parents care for their infants who may be suffering from neonatal abstinence syndrome or NAS. 
· In 2020, surveys were conducted with 5 hospital teams, results are being analyzed.  

· The Gift - 42 hospitals are now designated to date. 

· The Gift joined the LaPQC to host the LaPQC Perinatal- Neonatal Quality Improvement Conference at the beginning of January 2021. 

· Pregnancy Associated Mortality Surveillance (PAMR)-

· In December 2020, the review of all 2018 cases were completed. A 2018 report will be produced this summer. In addition, a Social Determinants Dashboard is being created.

· Fetal Infant Mortality Review (FIMR)
· The FIMR Workgroup is meeting regularly and has identified priority areas to explore.
· The workgroup will present recommendations for the vision for FIMR for the next 3years at the March meeting. 

Other Regular Updates: 

· Maternal Levels of Care-Dr. Gillispie-Bell and Secretary Phillips had a meeting on January 15, 2021. Secretary Phillips interested in the level 3 changes of the rule. A meeting with the Maternal Levels of Care Workgroup will be scheduled in the month of February. Dr. Gillispie- Bell will reach out to LHA to distribute the information to the CEO’s. 
· Free Standing Birthing Facilities – still with rulemaking, a few Commission members are working through final edits.
· Healthy Moms/Healthy Babies Advisory Group- The group, with support from the Bureau of Family Health is creating a message guide designed for LDH leadership, hospital administration, providers. The group officially disbands in March this year. 
· March of Dimes –Better Birth Outcomes- 
· Group is spreading the word regarding Implicit Bias Trainings. 

· A new hire for Chief Medical Officer, a former CDC official will soon be announced
· Questions surrounding Perinatal Depression Screenings reimbursement were discussed.  
· The March of Dimes will announce speakers for its 2021 Conference soon.  
Subcommittee Reports/Updates

· Planning Subcommittee- Is meeting once a month. Worked on prioritization of issues and building out workgroups structure (see above)
· FIMR Workgroup- (see above) 

· Membership Subcommittee- 
· There are 3 vacancies to fill: Pediatrician, Neonatal Nurse and Women’s Health Nurse Practitioner.

· Thus far, 3 applications have been received. Subcommittee will meet early February to review. Requested receipt of any other applications by Jan 30th.
Legislative Updates- The legislative session starts on April 12 (fiscal session). 
Other Business
· JAMA just published Trends in Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome and Maternal Opioid-Related Diagnoses. This may be a good topic for discussion at subsequent meeting. Karis will send 
· Dr. Gillispie-Bell recently authored an editorial article, “The Contrast of Color: Why the Black Community Continues to Suffer Health Disparities.” Karis will also send the link.
Adjourn - February 17th: next conference call meeting, March 18th: next regular PC meeting 
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